    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    January 12, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, John Schweigert and Monica Rozier. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also attending the meeting was Water Superintendent John Lurk, Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald and David Van Leer and Sally Bartnett with Cochran Engineering. 
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the December Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 01/06/2021.
The proposal for On-Call City Engineer Services from Cochran Engineering was approved and signed by Mayor Monia with the following changes outlined by City Attorney Mark Bishop:  Paragraph 1.c shall refer to Board of Alderpersons as opposed to City Council. Paragraphs 24 and 26 were deleted for reasons outlined in the email from Mark Bishop dated Friday, January 8, 2021. The Board is ready to move forward with the project. The Mayor explained that he will need help in grasping the overwhelming scope of this project. The watermain increase is the main focus, but there will be many issues attached. The Mayor originally thought it made sense to start at the Water Tower and move south but is now of the mindset that it might be better to start in the center of town and work outwards. He will rely on the study performed by Cochran for answers to these questions. David asked if there are problem areas that require maintenance now. Mayor Monia and John Lurk both agree that the City is mostly ok for the time being (knock on wood!) but there is quite a bit of original material and equipment from 1963. The City has also more than doubled in the number of connections since installation. David stated that once Cochran starts working with John recommendations will be more easily made. David and the Cochran team will work most closely with John Lurk as the point of contact and determining the scope of the project. After they get some preliminary figures together, they will come to the Board and move ahead from there. David did state that upon performing some preliminary research, he thinks obtaining Grant money may be challenging due to the average income of City Residents. The Board understands this. The Mayor stated we have a substantial amount of money available, but he is not interested in draining all the City resources. He would like the Board to consider a low interest loan to finance some of the project. Sally Barnett agrees with this thinking and believes it could be a viable solution. David explained that doing a Water Study is the first step and proceeding will depend on financing. If the City reaches out to State Organizations, quite a bit more Engineering will be required. 

The Mayor believes that reaching out to local Banks for financing will make more sense, even at a slightly higher interest rate because requirements will be much less stringent than what State Entities will require. David will start working with John this month and plan on attending the February Meeting to discuss the Scope of Work and Financing Options. John stated that he agrees with the Mayor in thinking that starting in the center of town will be the best option. The Mayor reiterated that he is very happy to begin this huge undertaking; it has been a long time coming. The Board is pleased with the decision to contract with Cochran Engineering, even though the other firms interviewed did not make it easy. Everyone felt comfortable with Cochran and looks forward to working with the company. David and Sally left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
Alderman Shortt has spoken with a couple of the previous companies who submitted bids for work on the railings at the Treatment Plant. Most are busy with other work at this time and again tried to steer toward aluminum products for longevity, which the City felt was prohibitively expensive. The Mayor pointed out that the steel in use now has lasted since 1982 and this is an acceptable concession. The original material was fabricated and painted with an oil-based paint on site, with no powder coating, and has lasted for nearly forty years. Brandon will reach out again or move on to another company, but everyone agrees we would like to work with local contractors.
The spot on Parkview Drive was repaired the day after the December Council Meeting and the culvert replacement on St. Agnes Drive is complete.

Clerk’s Notes: Two Building Permits required signatures. The City map from SEMO Regional Planning is at City Hall. Wastewater Superintendent Ron Berkbuegler’s mother passed away December 30. Flowers were sent. Long time resident Eddie Carrow has also passed away. The filing applications for Mayor Monia and Aldermen Rozier and Shortt have been submitted. The cost to replace the sludge basin valves was $3,234.28. The annual Missouri Municipal League dues were paid in the amount of $452.10. A letter was sent to the residents at 644 Highway 61, the Intersection of Clement Road and Highway 61, requesting they move the vehicle and trailer obstructing the driver’s view when entering Highway 61 from Clement. They complied. A call was also received regarding some of the items in the back yard at the property. Clerk Randoll will review the Code Book and follow up. Danny Rayoum’s Water Certification has lapsed, and the City is no longer in compliance with DNR regulations. If this matter cannot be resolved in the next month, Clerk Randoll will pursue other options.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
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